

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender

Dear Cumberland Council,

and know the content is safe.

I am writing to strongly object to the proposed development outlined in DA2023/0130 as a long-term resident of Lidcombe. The proximity of this development, only 70 meters away from our residential zone, raises significant concerns regarding its potential impact on the health and well-being of our community.

One of my primary concerns is the potential health risks associated with the proposed development, particularly for vulnerable individuals like myself and my wife who are both over 80 years old. Prolonged exposure to traffic-related pollution can have severe consequences, especially in terms of respiratory and cardiovascular issues. Given our age and potential health complications, it is crucial that the well-being of our community is prioritized.

Additionally, the proposed location's unsuitability becomes even more apparent when considering its proximity to places of worship, schools, and residential areas. This further highlights the need for reconsideration. Preserving the sanctity of places of worship, ensuring a safe and healthy environment for school children, and maintaining the tranquility of our residential areas should be of utmost importance.

In light of these concerns, I implore you to prioritize the well-being, safety, and livability of our community. I kindly request that you reconsider granting approval for DA2023/0130. Your careful consideration of these concerns, particularly in regard to the health vulnerabilities of elderly residents like myself and my wife, would be greatly appreciated.

appreciated.

Thank you for your commitment to the best interests of our community.